




Treasurer’s Report 
for the 2019 Annual Meeting - May 5, 2019 

 

The OTCC finished 2018 with a total deficit of $6,448 and an operating deficit of $22,941.  These 

deficits were due entirely to the fact that OTCC was required to defend, in 2017 and 2018, a lawsuit 

brought against it by a property owner whose good standing was revoked for having cut down numerous 

trees without permission, as required by its deed restrictions, and refusing to cooperate with OTCC in 

developing a replanting plan.  The lawsuit was decided emphatically in OTCC’s favor in August, 2018. 

(The judge’s decision is available on the club’s website, www.tauntonlake.org.)  Without the expenses 

of that lawsuit, we would have had an operating surplus in 2018 of $6,069 and a total surplus of 

$22,942.  Over the two-year period, the suit forced the Board to spend more than $41,000 defending 

against it. 

 

There were minimal expenses ($5,160) associated with the dam construction in 2018, as final work has 

proceeded slowly. We hope to have final figures on the total cost some time in 2019.  So far, we have 

drawn down $386,285 from the $433,000 20-year low interest loan provided by the State to help finance 

the dam construction. There were no draw-downs in 2017 or 2018.  The remaining costs of construction 

should be relatively modest, so the entire project should come in well below budget.  Payments on the 

loan are likely to begin this year or next, following completion of the work.  We currently (May 1, 2019) 

have $279,783 in our reserve account, so we are well positioned to be able to make the loan payments 

without difficulty.  Once final figures are in, we will be looking in to the possibility of accelerating our 

loan payments to minimize the amount of interest expense over the nominal life of the loan. 

 

Dues for 2019 are again unchanged from the last several years, at $400.  Of that, $150 is placed in the 

reserve fund that was established 13 years ago to build up a reserve to pay down the loan financing the 

State-mandated upgrades to our dam.  The current reserve balance, $279,783, is 72% of the amount 

we’ll need to pay off the current loan balance ($386,285), not counting interest.   

 

The remaining $250 of your annual dues payment funds the club’s operations and provides for 

monitoring and maintaining the quality of the lake, upkeep of the beach and other common areas, 

underwriting of the annual picnic and other member events, and payment of taxes, insurance premiums, 

accounting and legal fees, and other administrative costs.  

 

Frank April, CPA, of Marlton, has conducted the annual independent audit of the OTCC’s financials for 

the 2018 calendar year. A copy of his report is attached. The breakdown of expenses for 2018 is shown 

on page 4 of the report. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jerry Klein, Treasurer 

 


























